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Single travellers on the Caledonian Sleeper

The Inverness Courier of 12 January highlighted the intended policy of Caledonian Sleeper to remove the option for single travellers to share a cabin with a member of the same sex. ‘Strangers in the night’ fare to stop. The chief reason given by a Caledonian Sleeper spokesman was that “sharing accommodation with a stranger is not appropriate for the majority of travellers and is a potential bar to travel.”

Serco, the company who runs Caledonian Sleeper, also runs the NorthLink Ferries to Orkney and Shetland.  Their vessels have both two and four berth cabins that are available to be shared with members of the same sex.  Are the vessels to be converted at the public expense?  Ferry travellers who want an economical berth on the overnight ferry will surely not henceforth have to pay a premium? Why should overnight trains run differently from overnight ferries operated by the same company?

This is dangerous  ground.  Youth hostels cater for those who wish to travel and stay overnight simply and economically, and have always provided single-sex dormitory accommodation at their cheapest price.  Not all travellers want Five Star accommodation or Five Star treatment.  A few may welcome the opportunity in the Club Car of the new sleeper trains this summer to participate in Quiz nights, poetry readings, whisky tastings and literary events and have entertainment streamed to smart devices, but I for one want the no frills and green way to travel as I and countless others have done in the past.

Yours sincerely

Julian Paren
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Telephone 01463  811486. 


